
July 9, 2021

Hardin County Board of Education
Teresa Morgan, Superintendent
65 W.A. Jenkins Road
Elizabethtown, KY 42701

Ms. Morgan and Members of the Board of Education:

The following annual report is submitted on behalf of East Hardin Middle School:

2020-2021 Council Membership:

Brittany Nickell Principal/Chair
Chris Appelman Teacher
Patty Rouse Teacher
Amanda Todd Teacher
Vanessa Lee Teacher
Heather Jones Parent
Theresa Logsdon Parent

A. SUBCOMMITTEES and MEMBERSHIP

BUDGET: Lisa Armes, Mary Carruthers, Ellen Douglas, Rachel Pitts, Nate
Harper, Chris Appelman, Shelly McCamish, Mike Perry, Billy Reynolds, Stacy Timbers

CURRICULUM and ASSESSMENT: Liz Hartlage, Amanda Todd, Seriona Hudson, Holly
Tabor, Angela VanMeter, Nita Wigginton, Dustin Winchester

CULTURE: Amanda Bales, Kelly Baucum, Delana Blackstone, Ginny Coffman, Terry Cooke,
Ellen Douglas, Regina Farrell, Molly Hazle, Richard Jodlowski, Patty Rouse,
Alaena Petersen, Brittany Vickery

PBIS: Ellen Douglas, Alli Wells, Richard Jodlowski, Ryan Reynolds, Patty Rouse, Dustin
Winchester, Cheryl Pile, Sherry Johnson

PLANNING and PD: Vanessa Lee, Heidi Blankenship, Jennifer Newby , Paula Hildabrand,
Sherrie Norris, Shaune Williams

B. AREAS ADDRESSED:

● Master schedule reflects minimal movement/class changes for students due to COVID

restrictions. Also students don’t have 7 classes if we go to NTI.



● MAP Assessment administered in Math, Reading, and Language Usage during the fall,

winter, and spring for all students.  Data was compiled in all areas and growth was

monitored.  We saw  growth in our students throughout the school year as evidenced by

MAP data/reports even during the pandemic.

● MAP results reviewed with the SBDM Council fall, winter, and spring.

● ESS program consisted of Day time waiver of assistants giving KSI instruction and data

monitoring. We also had a morning program for Reading and Math KSI students-57.

● IXL purchased with Title 1 funds for all students for Reading and Math.

● School Emergency Plan Approved

● Emphasis on PBIS school-wide

● District wide PLD days reported

● CSIP shared and approved along with Needs Assessment, Closing the Achievement

Gap, Executive Summary, Title 1 Annual Review, School Assurances

● Individual student conferences over MAP and KPREP test

● Activities were coordinated for our school community through our Family Resource

● Professional Development plan for 21-22

● Title 1 Compact and Parent Involvement Policy as well as Title 1 budget for 21-22

● SEL with Joel Katte the 4th quarter for students

● TITLE 1 parent night with Joel Katte virtually to discuss the SEL topics

● ESS budget was presented and approved by the council for 21-22

● School Report Card was approved by the council

● Staffing allocation approved for 21-22

● EHMS Scorecard was presented to the council that consisted of goals for students,

staff, our partners and a process.

● Adopted a 6 period day schedule for the 21-22 school year so that all students can

receive services (GT and RTI) and still receive Related Arts classes

● A change in the sport policy for grades that now matches Central Hardin

C/D.  SUCCESSES and ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:
● Our staff collected items for the Helping Hand of Hope and delivered them.

● Room Assignments were approved

● Presented a return to school document for the district and school.



● Conducted group tours for the incoming 6th grade students and parents

● Made a back to school google website (Virtual Open House) that included all important

information to return to school and a welcome back video.

● Made a Veterans Day slideshow presentation for all the students that submitted pictures of

family members that are Veterans

● OLA students had the opportunity to come in and take the MAP test

● PBIS store taken around on a cart for students to buy things with their Bruin bucks

● Used Wednesdays the first quarter to invite students into school that are falling behind,

students with an IEP/504

● Hired 2 ESS Instructional Assistants to help with RTI data collection and monitoring

● 8th grade grade placed runner up in the conference championship game

● Received Gold Level Status from the state for our PBIS program

● Community Service project to Feeding America Backpack program (donations)

● Had a virtual book fair for students

● 1st quarter virtual team pride rally to award points for team of the year

● Counselors created a Mindfulness Google Classroom for both students and staff

● Approved CSIP

● Approved School Report Card

● Mrs. Nickell recognized the students from last school year for Perfect Attendance and Honor

Roll on the announcements and presented them with certificates and medals

● Had students write letters to Veterans whose names were submitted to us, they were mailed to

them.

● Paula Hildabrand received an HCS Stronger Together Award at the HCS board meeting

● Presented the district and school NTI plan

● Presented winter MAP data (on grade level percents)

● Governor's Cup District Runner Ups for the Academic Team

● Academic Team- 6th grade Showcase placed first in their competition

● Several students qualified for the National Beta Convention (19 areas) from the State

Convention that was held virtually (32 students)

● Hosted a Spirit Week

● The Academic Team placed 2nd in the Regional Competition, Quick Recall team made it to

State by placing first place.



● The Brent Wagoner Memorial Fund awarded a Senior a $1,500 Scholarship from the Central

Kentucky Foundation

● March Madness program- identified students who are failing for the year and they stayed after

school to make up work in the class they are failing. We cut the failure list in half once March

ended. 500 hours logged for ESS after school component.

● 7th and 8th grade volleyball teams made it to the Championship game. 7th grade Runner-up

and 8th grade went undefeated and won the Conference Championship.

● Had our last home game here and honored all the former athletes with a special slide show

presentation

● 8th graders with their parents had the opportunity to sit down with a staff member at CHHS

about their freshman schedule.

● 7th grade boys basketball teams made it to the championship game, Runner Ups

● Conducted both the staff and parent engagement survey and results were shared

● Band held a Spring concert at Central Hardin

● STLP teams presented to SBDM and then placed in the State Competition

● News Enterprise did a story on Mrs. Douglas’s projects

● EHMS hosted a GO365 Biometric Screening for employees

● Fifteen students nominated for McCoy’s Young Achiever Award

● Summer Camps offered for all students (Destination Acceleration)-

o Took 26 students from failing for the year to passing.

6th- 5, 7th- 10, 8th-11
● Had 26 IEP/504 students attend 3 weeks of summer school to target skills needed for the next

grade level. 6th-13, 7th-6, 8th- 7
● Had 30 GT students attend one week of summer camp with a unit on Systems (visited the WKU

planetarium and the Louisville Aviation Center)
● Daily average attendance anywhere between 45-55 students

● We had three certified teachers retire at the end of the year and one classified

● Hired 7 new certified teachers and two classified

         2020-2021 SBDM Council will be composed of the following individuals.

Brittany Nickell                         Principal/Chair
Heidi Blankenship                    Teacher
Chris Appelman                       Teacher
Amanda Todd Teacher
Heather Jones                          Parent



Caleb Bland                               Parent

East Hardin Middle School _ 7-9-21

School-Wide Fundraising Report – SBDM Yearly Report
Name of Fundraiser Amount

Raised
How Funds Were Used

School pictures-Fall $2,913.30 Fund 22
Yearbook Sales $1,174.91 Fund 22

Brittany Nickell
Principal/SBDM Chair


